
ALLOCATION COMMITTEE 
MINUTES 

May 4, 2023  
 
A meeting of the Allocation Committee was held on Thursday, May 04, 2023 at 11:03 a.m. at 
the District Office 31717 United Avenue, Pueblo, Colorado 81001 and via Zoom virtual 
conference. 
 
Chairman Andy Colosimo announced a quorum was present. 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Andy Colosimo Chair, Howard “Bub” Miller, Vice Chair, Alan Hamel, Curtis Mitchell, Bill Long, 
and James Broderick (remote) 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT AND EXCUSED: 
Matt Heimerich, Tom Goodwin 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
Alan Ward, Board of Water Works Pueblo; Blake Osborne, Lower Arkansas Water Conservancy 
District; Garrett Markus, Margie Medina, Mark Scott, Chris Woodka, and Leann Noga 
Southeastern Colorado Water Conservancy District (District) staff. 
 
Zoom participants: District staff Patty Rivas, Peter Levish and Lee Miller. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Chairman Colosimo confirmed that members of the Committee received their copy of the 
February 2, 2023 Allocation Committee minutes and asked if there were any corrections or 
additions. Curtis Mitchell moved, Alan Hamel seconded, to approve the minutes. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
PRESENTATIONS: 
None 
 
ACTION ITEM: 
2023 FRYINGPAN-ARKANSAS PROJECT WATER AND PROJECT WATER RETURN FLOW 
Garrett Markus presented on the current hydrology of the Fryingpan basin and the Colorado 
River. The import projections for Fryingpan-Arkansas Project Water (Project Water) are driven 
by five Snotel sites throughout the collection system; Kiln, Nast Lake, Ivanhoe, Chapman, and 
Independence Pass. 

The May 1, official forecast was 55,400 AF from the Bureau of Reclamation. The amount 
available for Allocation after deductions is 42,282 AF, water available for allocation at 70 
percent is 28,820 AF. The complete breakdown for each entity requesting Project Water was 
shown. The final recommended allocation is municipal 20,585 at 48.69 percent, NPANIW 1,518 
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AF at 3.59 percent and agriculture at 20,179 AF at 47.72 percent. The Return Flow allocation 
totaled 7,098 AF. 

 

 

 

 

 

Fry-Ark Allocation
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Alan Hamel moved, Howard “Bub” Miller seconded, the Allocation Committee recommend the 
Enterprise Board of Directors approve the Fryingpan-Arkansas Project Water and Project Water 
Return Flow allocation for 2023 as presented or amended. Motion passed unanimously. 

INFORMATION ITEM 
None  

OTHER BUSINESS 
None  

NEXT MEETING 
Thursday, June 1, 2023, at 11:00 a.m. 

ADJOURN 
Chairman Colosimo adjourned the meeting at 11:25 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Garrett J. Markus, P.E. 
Water Resources Engineer 


